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Please extend a warm  welcome to all of our new  

Gilham Staff !  

 
Kelli McGhehey - 2nd Grade Teacher 

 

Kat Irwin - 3rd Grade Teacher 

 

Shannon Edwards - 3rd Grade Teacher 

 

Carly Albert - 4th Grade Teacher 
 
Pete Wergeland - 5th Grade Teacher 
 
Kim Chinn - English Language Development  
 
David Sherman - Physical Education 
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Message from the Principal:  

Hello, Gilham families! Happy October! 
 
For this month's letter, I'd like to thank everyone for working together to help ensure that our year has 
gotten off to a terrific start! I also have several updates and announcements to share. 
 
First of all, I'd like to welcome our new Jive editor for October, Shweta Kabra. Her time in compiling 
this month's newsletter is very much appreciated! 
  
Water Quality Update 
  
We want all of our students to be healthy and safeðso we've ensured that all of our drinking foun-
tains and sinks are safe to use.  
  
Last year our school district had all schools and buildings tested for lead levels in the water. Samples 
were collected from all taps used for drinking water and food preparation and sent to professional 
labs for analysis. The initial results showed that some of our schoolôs water faucets had elevated lead 
levels, above 20 parts per billion (ppb), and these faucets were immediately taken out of use. 
  
The district replaced all of these fixtures across the district and retested the water. In a few cases, 
additional actions were needed to eliminate the source of elevated lead. This has now been complet-
ed and the follow-up test results show normal levels. All of our water fixtures at Gilham are safe to 
use. 
  
More information about water quality is available on the district website at www.4j.lane.edu/water. 
Please call or email me if you have any questions. 
 
 
New Support for Afternoon Pick-up 
 
 
Thank you to everyone who has been safe and supportive as we've gotten our streamlined pickup 
lane up and running! Using a rotating schedule of staff on pick-up duty, combined with added signage 
and safety vests, we have successfully gotten our pick-up line routine down to only 10 minutes!  
 
Staff would like to extend their appreciation for all of the parents picking up, who have been tremen-
dously alert and responsive to the prompts and signals from staff on duty during dismissal. This has 
been a very successful collaborative effort! 
 
 
 
 
 

           éé(Continued) 
 

http://www.4j.lane.edu/water
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éé(Continued) 
 
Jogathon Update 
 
Don't forget that we have JOGATHON coming up, this week! Our goal for this year is $30,000. Meet-
ing this goal eliminates the need to sell cookie dough or wrapping paper, later in the year, which is 
always a hassle that families appreciate avoiding. 
 
In order to meet our community-wide goal, we would need to raise the equivalent of $60 per student. 
If you are a family that might be able to give an extra amount, knowing that not all families are able to 
contribute at this time, this is always greatly appreciated.  
 
New this year, friends and extended family members can also donate easily online, through our         

e-donate web page at: Ƙǘtps://donatenow.networkforgood.org/gilhamjogathon  

 
Lastly, please consider coming out to join us on the 12th to cheer on our student runners and have 
some evening fun at the PTO-sponsored jogathon celebration. There will be food trucks and bounce 
house fun for all! 
 
Thank you all, again, for being part of this truly wonderful community! Gilham is an amazing 
place to be! 

 

 

Gina Wilde   
Principal  
Gilham Elementary School  

 
541-790-6200  
wilde_g@4j.lane.edu 

https://donatenow.networkforgood.org/gilhamjogathon
tel:(541)%20790-6200
mailto:wilde_g@4j.lane.edu
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Gilham PTO  
It is our mission to unify families and school by building a 

strong community; through meaningful events and effective 
fundraising we can enhance learning experiences, and 

strengthen communication between home and school while 
celebrating EVERY child.   

Gilham's PTO is instrumental in the success of Gilham. Many 

dedicated parents and staff comprise the PTO board, and are 

responsible for many of the wonderful activities that make 

the students at Gilham feel excited and safe coming to school. 

Becoming a member of the PTO team is easy and free.  You 

can choose to participate as little or as much as you like. We 

hope you choose to participate with other parents of our  

children.   Together we are hoping to enrich their experience 

and education at Gilham while building a stronger  

community. óLikeô Gilham Elementary on Facebook   

https://www.facebook.com/Gilham -Elementary-School-

308791229319138 to stay informed of upcoming events and 

activities all year long! The PTO also has a section on the  

Gilham school website: http://gilham.4j.lane.edu/pto/  

 

 

 

 

 

Gilham PTO Board 2017 -2018  

President : Mia Kubu and Brandyn Rice 

Vice President : Gretchen Brillon 

Secretary : Christina Anderson 

Events : Monica Brokopp  

Treasurer : Stephanie Ritter 

Fundraising : Ashlee Dixon 

Volunteer/Teacher Appreciation: Beth Brex and 
Jennifer Kern  
Site Council: Beth Hopkins and Celeste Marshall 

https://www.facebook.com/Gilham-Elementary-School-308791229319138
https://www.facebook.com/Gilham-Elementary-School-308791229319138
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Gilham PTO is off and running this year planning exciting 
events and fundraisers for the 2017-2018 school year. We 
would like to thank all parents/guardians and volunteers for 
your  
support of our school. We couldnôt do it without you! 
 
Volunteers play a vital role in the success of Gilham  
Elementary.  We are fortunate to have such caring and  
generous volunteers.  If you would like to volunteer at Gilham 
you must first complete a criminal background check, through 
website www.helpcounter.net/eugene  . Once approved our 
office staff will make you a badge and keep it in the front office 
for you to display when you are in the building. Our volunteers    
assist with everything from classroom activities, after school    
programs, family fun nights and much, much more.   Thank you 
for your interest in volunteering and contributions in making     
Gilham a great school! 
We love our volunteers!  

September 2017  
Volunteer Hours  

403  
Thank You!  

SAVE THE DATE!!   
Our Annual Dinner Auction  will be held 
on FRIDAY,  MARCH 16, 2018 !! Come celebrate  
Mardi Gras style with us ! 
This event has raised over $150,000 for our kids over the past 
several years, and we need your help and attendance to keep 
up that momentum. Please be watching over the coming weeks 
and months for more details about the auction, and how you     
can help! 



 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events:  

Thursday  10-12-17 is Jog-a-thon followed by  

Jog-a-thon celebrations in the evening. 

Jog-a-thon has been our biggest child-directed fundraiser.  

The more money raised means more student enrichment  

opportunities for our children.  

We would like to be sure that each teacher has one or two   

parents to help out on the big day. Please contact your child's 

teacher to ask how you can help. Parent volunteers really help 

this event run smoothly!   

 J A G U A R  J I V E  
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Due date for turning in donations is  Oct 23rd . Every child 

that turns in their donations by this date will be entered to win 

the 52 inch bear currently on display in the office. There are  

also prizes for top earners and top runners.  

 

Thanks in advance for your SUPPORT! 

Jog -a-thon celebration is from 5:30pm ï7:30 pm. We will 

have a bounce house & obstacle course from Destination Events. 

The Jog-a-thon food trucks this year will be,                                

Taco Intrusion, 8 days a Beak , Vinnie's Smokin BBQ and Sweet 

Bay Shave Ice (if weather permits) 

Cost: $5 per kid, Adults Free . 



 

Some helpful suggestions for the first week of school include the following: 
 

¶ Make lunches the night before school. Older children should help or make their own. 
 

¶ Have children set their own alarm clocks. Praise them for paying attention to morning sched-
ules and being ready for bus pickups. 
 

¶ Leave plenty of extra time. Make sure your children have plenty of time to get up, eat break-
fast, and get to school. 

 

 
Overcoming Anxiety 

Thoughtful preparation is essential, but will not necessarily eliminate all feelings of anxiety at the beginning of 
the school year. Here are other ways that parents can help ease their childrenôs worries and discomfort: 

¶ Let your children know you care. If your children are anxious about school, send personal 
notes in their lunch boxes or book bags. Children absorb their parentôs anxiety, so model optimism and  

confidence. Let them know it is natural to be a little nervous anytime you start something new but they will 
be just fine once they become familiar with classmates, teachers, and school routines. 

 

¶ Do not overreact. If the first few days are a little rough, try not to overreact. Young children in  

particular may experience separation anxiety or shyness initially, but teachers are trained to help them 
adjust. If you drop your children off, try not to linger. Reassure them that you love them, will think of them 
during the day, and will be back. 

 

¶ Reinforce your childrenôs ability to cope. Give your children a few strategies to manage a  

difficult situation on their own, but encourage them to tell you or the teacher if the problem persists. 
Praise your childrenôs attempts at problem-solving difficult situations. Maintain open lines of  
communication with the school. 

 
 

When Problems Arise 

Some children may exhibit more extreme opposition to or fear of school, or they may be coping with more 
specific learning or psychological difficulties. If your child demonstrates one or more problems that seem 
more intense in nature or go on for an extended period, you may want to contact the school to set up an  
appointment to meet with your childôs teachers and school psychologist                                                 
[Jessica Harvey/harvey_j@4j.lane.edu] or counselor [Brandeis Zaklan/zaklan_b@4j.lane.edu].      
They may be able to offer direct or indirect support that will help identify and reduce the problem(s). They 
may also suggest other resources available within the school and the community. More often than not, time 
and a few intervention strategies will remedy the problem. Most children are wonderfully resilient. With your 
support and encouragement, they will thrive throughout their school experience. 
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Why Kids Should Not Wear Sandals  

by Heather Montgomery, Demand Media http://everydaylife.globalpost.com/kids -

should-not-wear-sandals-29576.html  

 

As your child begins caring about the type of footwear he/she wears, you might be in 

for some battles over what is safe. While sandals are a convenient choice for a day at 

the beach or pool, wearing them all the time increases your child's risk of injury.  You 

should keep sandals as a footwear choice that's appropriate for short periods or  

eliminate them from your childôs wardrobe. 

 

Little Protection  

Typical childrenôs sandals offer little protection against potential injury. With sandals, 

your childôs toes are exposed making them susceptible to falling objects, sunburns,  

injury from someone stepping on the toes or scrapes and bruises from the feet  

slipping out of the sandals inadvertently, according to pediatrician Mallika Marshall, 

in a report on CBS's "The Early Show" titled "The Dangers of Flip-Flops ... In  

Footwear!" Additionally, Washington, D.C., podiatrist Howard Osterman, in a 

"Washington Post" story titled "The Podiatric Dangers of Flip -Flops," said that during 

summer, he will see at least one patient a day that sustains an injury because of  

wearing sandals. 

 

Poor Foot Support  

Many sandals -- especially flip-flops -- are made of thin plastic and offer little support 

for your childôs growing feet. Wearing poorly made or cheap sandals can lead to foot 

pain, tendonitis or even plantar fasciitis -- a painful inflammation of the tissue on the 

bottom of the foot, according to both Marshall and Osterman.  

           - (Continued)é. 
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- (Continued)é.Why Kids Should Not Wear Sandals 

Altered Gait  

When your child wears flip -flops or other backless sandals, she has to grip the shoes with her toes 

constantly to keep the sandals on her feet, according to Auburn University biomedical graduate stu-

dent Justin F. Shroyer, who was quoted in "The Washington Post" article. Shroyer studied 39 flip-

flop wearers and found that the action of gripping the toes on the shoes might result in shorter steps 

and strain on muscles in the legs and back. 

Slip and Fall  

In addition to the other health risks of wearing sandals, backless sandals also put your child at risk 

of slips and falls. In fact, many school districts are now banning backless-sandals from the dress 

code in the name of child safety, including Seymour High School in Connecticut. The lack of backs 

on sandals might present a danger to active children who love to run, jump and play when a sandal 

inadvertently slips off, causing injuries such as sprained ankles or a bare foot stepping on rocks.   

Also heals are not safe in PE as they mark up the floor and kids could injure themselves by rolling 

their ankles. 

The Right Shoes  

Ideally, you should choose shoes that cover your childôs toes, offer good arch and heal support and 

have backs to protect your childôs growing feet. If you are looking for a quick shoe option, look into 

ballet flats, boat shoes or other shoe options that donôt require socks or your help to get the shoes on 

your childôs foot. 
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Please remind your kids to 

wear PE shoes on their PE 

days.  

- Mr. David Sherman  
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Gilham Wall of Fame Winners  

September 2017  

Each month teachers choose a few students to honor for their outstanding 

effort and citizenship. These students get their picture taken and earn a 

special award that is placed on the wall. Please stop by the main hall and 

honor our exceptional students!  

The honorees for September 2017 are:  

Lincoln Welch 
Leila Service 
Noah Points 
Alexis Freitas 
Saachi Kabra 
Saharsh Chireddy 
Micaiah Icenhower 
Dexter Pierson 
Laney Capiak 
Quinne Spangler 
Anglie Ojeda Robins 
Layla Watt 
Hawk Harward 
Bella Fujimoto 
Lilly Dubbs-Eckstine 
Van Williams 
Claire Green 
Jaxson Kitchens 
Grace Follett 
Ryley Bainter 
Toni Archibald 
 

 

Jordyn Duke 
Jay Taylor 
Jackson Davenport 
Ellie Hunt 
Justin Ruiz 
Liyora Holmes 
Gracyn Kinney 
Leo Morris 
Sarah Aasheim 
Cameron Gilhuber 
Myles Kincaid  
Julianne Kontur 
Carlos Vargas 
Mia Courtemanche 
Lucas Hopkison 
Elsie Anderson 
Caroline Campbell 
Ally Kubu 
J.J. Salavea 
Gaby Hernandez-
Cortes 
 

J.D. Rhode 
Mackenzie Essin 
Ryder Mills 
Todd Cooley 
Aspen Womack 
Jack Robinson 
Landen Smith 
Javohn Thomas 
Ithuriel Headley 
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HOURS OF  

SUPERVISION 

It is important for you to be aware 

of the hours when no supervision is 

provided in the 

building or on the 

grounds at Gilham 

Elementary School.  

The school provides 

supervision only between the hours 

of 7:30 a.m. and 2:20 p.m. and dur-

ing official school events and pro-

grams that occur before and after 

regular school hours.   

THREE SCHOOL RULES 

Gilham is a PBS (Positive Behavior System) school.  The 

students practice being SAFE, RESPECTFUL, AND RE-

SPONSIBLE in all areas of the school ñ hallways, arrival 

and departure areas, cafeteria, bathrooms, assemblies, 

computer lab, library, and the classrooms.  Ask your child 

about the three rules.  Those who practice the rules re-

ceive Paws-i-tives!!! 

 

LATE ARRIVALS, EARLY  

DEPARTURES 

Parents please remember to come to the office to sign in and 

notify office personnel when your student arrives after the 7:55 

a.m. start time. This allows us to change the studentõs absence to 

a tardy.   

If you need to pick up early, please send a note with your     

student, so the teacher can have your student ready or allow 

extra time in case your student needs to be called by the office.  

When picking up your student, it helps to eliminate confusion 

and congestion if parents wait outside the front entry or inside 

the foyer by the office not outside the classroom. 
 

PINK NOTE FOR LATE  

ARRIVALS  

Students who arrive late in the morning will need to check into 

the office.  Those students will be sent to class with a pink note 

indicating they already checked in.  If a student comes late to 

class without a pink note, they will be sent to the office to get 

one. 

 

CELL PHONES 

Parents, please turn off cell phones 

when you enter the building.  We 

appreciate your cooperation in this 

matter. 

WHEELS 

As a safety consideration, Gilham 

has adopted a òWHEELSó policy 

that is common throughout most 

of 4J.  All students and parents are 

asked to walk or carry their 

òwheelsó (bicycle, roller blades, 

scooters, skateboards, roller 

shoes) while on school property. 

BUS LANE REMINDER 

Bus lanes are for buses only and 

are posted with òDo Not Enteró 

signs.  This will be enforced at all 

times!  Anyone entering is at risk 

of being cited by the police.  It is 

for the safety of our students. 

Please label 

your studentõs 

coats and 

hoodies.  These 

are very 

common lost 

items, and weõll 

be able to find 

their owner if 

labeled. 

A S  W E  T R Y  T O  S A V E  E X P E N S -

E S ,  N O T I C E S  S E N T  H O M E  W I L L   

P R I M A R I L Y  B E  B Y  P H O N E  A N D  

E M A I L .   P L E A S E  B E  S U R E  T O  

K E E P  U S  I N F O R M E D  O F  Y O U R  

U P D A T E D  P H O N E  N U M B E R S  

A N D   

E M A I L  A D D R E S S E S .  

 

 

Calendar of Events  
For a complete list of upcoming Gilham  

Elementary School important dates and events, 

visit the school web site at:  

 

http://schools.4j.lane.edu/gilham  
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4J recommends 

fever free for 24 

hours before re-

turning to school.  

4J Tracking Harassment and Discrimination 

Note from the Nurse ñ Attendance 

If you missed 10 days of work 

for illness, would you keep your 

job?  What about 15 or 20 days?  

If your student misses 15 days 

each year, will they graduate 

from high school?  The answer 

is, probably not. 

Your child begins to learn the 

importance of school in  

kindergarten, and attendance is 

one of the critical factors in 

determining their academic  

success.   

Children get sick, and when they 

are sick, they arenõt learning 

much.  When your student is 

running a fever, canõt keep their 

mucous contained, or are  

vomiting, we donõt want them in 

school exposing the rest of the 

children.  However, a few  

sniffles, occasional cough, or 

other minor ailment is not a 

good excuse to miss school.  If 

your child isnõt feeling well in the 

morning and suddenly is feeling 

better, bring them to school. 

School district recommendations 

are fever free for 24 hours 

prior to returning to school.  

If a child has a temperature over 

100 degrees in the afternoon, 

they should not attend school 

the following day.  The same 

applies to vomiting, etc. 

When a child is home sick, they 

need rest.  I recommend no 

video games or TV.  Quiet  

activities in bed or on the couch 

are best.  If they have stayed 

home sick, they should not  

attend sporting activities or play 

with friends after school.  If you 

have questions or would like to 

talk about your childõs health, 

feel free to call me, Debbie Soto  

                                               

at 541-790-6200 or 541-915

-9806 

 

Athletic Shoes at School 

Please 

We really encourage athletic 

shoes at school so our children 

will run and play outside.   

When students wear flip flops, 

sandals and crocs there is less 

running and playing on the  

playground or if they do run 

and play we get stubbed toes, 

splinters and twisted ankles.  

For these reasons please  

monitor your childrenõs choice 

in shoes.  If you could use 

some athletic shoes please  

contact Debbie Soto, School 

Nurse and she will  

assist 541-790-6200 or  

541-915- 9806. 

 

makes a serious threat of 

violence or harm. 

If your son or daughterôs 

name appears on a list 

threatening violence or 

harm, or if he or she receives 

other threats of violence or 

harm by another student, we 

will attempt to meet with 

you personally, or talk by 

telephone, within 12 hours of 

learning about the threat.  

We will tell you about the 

threat, who made the threat 

(if we know), and the action 

we are taking to respond to 

it.  We will also send you a 

notice within 24 hours, stat-

ing that your child did re-

ceive a threat.  Our number 

one priority will be to make 

sure that school is safe for 

your children.  

School is to inform parents if 

their student receives a threat!  

It has always been our prac-

tice to keep parents in-

formed if their son or 

daughter receives a serious 

threat of violence or harm at 

school, but it is important 

for you to know about a set 

of procedures we implement 

to comply with  state law.  

Oregon law  requires schools 

to inform parents if their 

son or daughterôs name ap-

pears on a targeted list; i.e., 

a ñhit list,ò that threatens 

violence or harm, or when 

he or she receives a threat of 

violence or harm from an-

other student.  We will be 

using the following proce-

dure to inform you if your 

student either receives or 

If your son or daughter 

made the threat, we will let 

you know that he or she 

made the threat and the 

action we are taking, in-

cluding informing the par-

ents of the student who 

received the threat that 

your student made.  We are 

also following a similar 

process for informing staff 

when they receive a threat 

from a student, and are 

required by the districtôs 

Student Rights and Re-

sponsibilities Handbook to 

inform the police.   

Please call Gina Wilde,  

Gilham principal, at  

 790-6200 if you have any 

questions regarding this 

process. 
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Dismissal and Parking 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

1.  Car Pick -up  2.  Kid City and Parent Meeting Area  

3.  Kid Care Vans  4.  Bus Lines  5.  Bikes  
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